ADVANCE \y108

22 August 2007
The Honorable Patrick Murphy

U.S. House of Representatives

1007 Longworth Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-9511

Dear Representative Murphy:

The Fleet Reserve Association strongly supports, “The Twenty-First Century Service Members Protection Act” (H.R. 3298) to expand current credit protections for service members to terminate or suspend certain service contracts entered into before the individual receives notice of a permanent change of station or deployment orders.


Under current law, only residential leases (90 days or more) and vehicle leases (180 days or more) can be canceled. Your proposal expands these protections to include other services such as cell phone service, cable/satellite television, Internet service, auto insurance and utility payments. In cases of fees paid in advance, a company would have 30 days from the effective date of termination to provide a refund.


The bill also increases the potential penalty for companies that do not provide interest rate reduction to those eligible under the Service Members Civil Relief Act, which mandates a six percent rate cap on loans incurred prior to the service member coming on active duty. 


The Association appreciates your leadership on this legislation and stands ready to assist you in its passage in the 110th Congress. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Secretary
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